         PENNAR & BUFFERLAND COMMUITY ASSOCIATION
Minutes of the Annual General Meeting of the Pennar & Bufferland Community Association that was held in The Alma Inn on Tuesday, 8th February 2011 at 7.30 p.m.
The members present at the AGM were: Christine John (Chairman), Cllr Maureen Colgan (Vice Chairman and acting Treasurer), Ron Selby (Secretary), Graham Rennie, Anthony Brown and Cllr Tony Wilcox.

The Pembroke Dock NPT was represented by PCSO 8020 N Sullivan.
Apologies for absence were received from: Peter England, Cllr Carolyn Fortune and Mel John.

The Vice Chairman thanked the members for attending the Annual General Meeting of the Pennar & Bufferland Community Association, then went on to review the P&BCA’s activities over the past year. 
Cllr Maureen Colgan (Vice Chairman) asked if the members were all agreed that the minutes of the 11th January meeting were a full and accurate account of the proceedings. Chris John (Chairman) then proposed that the minutes of 11th January 2011 should be accepted as published, and the Vice Chairman seconded her proposal.

The acting Treasurer’s report

Cllr Maureen Colgan reported that the P&BCA funds presently had a credit balance of £283.29 with the Britannia B.S. / Co-op Bank. Maureen has informed the bank manager that she will be the acting Treasurer of the P&BCA until the AGM which will be held on 8th February 2011, when she anticipates that she will be elected as Treasurer for the year to February 2012. The transfer of the P&BCA account to her stewardship will take place soon after the AGM.

Election of officers to serve the P&BCA to February 2012

        Office:              Elected officer:                  Proposed by:              Seconded by:  

      Chairman            Christine John                     Cllr Tony Wilcox        Cllr Maureen Colgan

      Vice Chairman    Cllr Maureen Colgan          Christine John             Cllr Tony Wilcox
      Treasurer             Cllr Maureen Colgan          Graham Rennie           Anthony Brown

      Secretary             Ron Selby                           Cllr Maureen Colgan   Christine John

The Treasurer’s appointed signatories for the year to February 2012:
Cllr Tony Wilcox, Christine John and Cllr Maureen Colgan

No extension to the ‘Primary Walking Routes’ around Pennar
The Secretary read out to the members Mr Darren Thomas’s reply to the P&BCA’s  suggestion to PCC Highways & Construction Department, that Ferry Road and Britannia Road should be reclassified as ‘Primary Walking Routes’ under PCC’S Carbon Commitment policy. In his reply, Mr Thomas stated that ‘All feedback has been evaluated, but it is not possible to significantly amend the original proposal’. 
Five PCSO’S to serve and patrol the Pembroke and Pembroke Dock townships
PCSO N Sullivan addressed the meeting on the matter of the reorganization of the NPT, under which the Pembroke and Pembroke Dock teams have been combined to provide a force of five PCSOS patrolling the two townships and outlying areas.
PCSO Sullivan went on to report on two recent problems in the Pennar area. The first was that several youths have been causing great annoyance and distress to an elderly resident of Cross Park. The second was that parents taking their children to and from the Pennar Community School by car, have been reported to be parking and maneuvering their vehicles without due considerations for other drivers and pedestrians. PC T Dixon and the PCSOS will be monitoring the Owen Street entrance to the school to prevent accidents occurring, and to ensure that the cars waiting at the west end of Owen Street are parked in an orderly manner.
Reinvigorating the Neighbourhood Watch areas around Pennar and Bufferland 
Cllr Maureen Colgan asked the members if they thought the Neighbourhood Watch was very effective in keeping our homes and property safe from unwelcome intrusion and other acts of misbehaviour. The Neighbourhood Watch signs are displayed on lampposts etc. in some parts of Pennar and Bufferland, but it is likely that new co-ordinators will have to be appointed in many areas. PCSO Sullivan said that she would take up the matter with senior officers at the Pembroke Dock police station.

That pathway connecting Bufferland Terrace with Treowen Road 
Ron Selby (Secretary) reported that a section of the boundary fence on the south side of the pathway has suffered some damage of late; possibly caused by some climbing over it. A length of 4” x 2” timber has been broken off and is presently lying on the pathway. Cllr Tony Wilcox said he would ask Matt Cloud if he could arrange for the fence to be repaired at the same time as when the post supporting the power lines to nearby properties is relocated.
The Vice Chairman closed the Annual General Meeting at 8.45 p.m. The next meeting of the Pennar & Bufferland Community Association will be held in The Alma Inn on Tuesday, 8th March 2011 at 7.30 p.m.   

. 
